

FIFTH-CYCLE EXAM

INFORMATION FOR STUDENTS

Do not Write the answers on this exam. Write your answers on the separate answer sheet. Use a blue/black pen.

PART 1

Questions 1-5

Match the columns.

For questions 1-5 mark the correct letter **A-F** on your answer sheet.

0. A place where people see ghosts.B....
1. A room where you usually see a table and chairs.
2. A room where you find the couch and armchairs.
3. It has a large yard and is away from town.
4. It's a furniture where you put in plates or cups.
5. You read this in an advertisement.

A

HOUSE FOR RENT

☒ B

HAUNTED HOTEL

C

Country House

D

Cupboard

E

Dining room

F

Living room

PART 2

Questions 6-10

Read the sentences and choose the best answer for each space.

For questions 6-10 mark **A, B or C** on your answer sheet.

0. hole in the ceiling
A there is any B there is ☒ C there is a
6. balcony on the second floor?
A there is a B Is there a C there isn't
7. "..... bathrooms upstairs?" "I'm sorry the bathroom is downstairs."
A Is there a B Are there C Are there any
8. It's a quiet street neighbors.
A there isn't any B there aren't C there aren't any
9. "How many bedrooms ?" "six in total"
A are there any B is there C are there
10. "..... mirror on the wall?" "Yes, but it was dirty and old."
A Were there any B Was there a C Was there

PART 3

Questions 11-15

Read the sentences and choose the best answer for each space.

For questions 11-15 mark **A, B or C** on your answer sheet.

0. The man..... out..... the room.
(A) is going/of B is going/from C is going/toward
11. ghost the couch and the armchair.
A There was some/ between B There was a / between C There was / between
12. guests going the stairs.
A There wasn't / down B There weren't any/ down C There wasn't any/ down
13. haunted hotels from the school.
A There were /in front B There were some/next to C There were some/across
14. The of the hotel is going the rooms.
A priest/in B owner/in C guest/into
15. ghosts in the?
A Were there /shelf B Were there any/building C Were there /rug

PART 4

Questions 16-20

Complete the conversation.

For questions 16-20 mark the correct letter **A-F** on your answer sheet.

Waiter: Good Afternoon, Madam
Jenny: (0)E.....
Waiter: Do you have a reservation?
Jenny: (16)
Waiter: Come this way, please.
(17)
Jenny: Yes, I'd like the grilled chicken breast with vegetables
Waiter: (18)
Jenny: A bottle of mineral water, please.
Waiter: (19)
Jenny: Sparkling
Waiter: (20)
Jenny: No, thank you. That's all.

- A Still or sparkling.
B Yes, I do. My name is Jenny
C What do you want to drink?
D Are you ready to order?
E ~~Good evening.~~
F would you like anything else?

PART 5

Questions 21-25

Complete the sentences with the words from the box.

For questions 21 – 25, write the words on your answer sheet.

0. Teachers don't have time for breakfast. They only drink ...a little milk... in the mornings.

21. Ann hates sugar. She doesn't eat
22. Robert likes sugar, but he has only of sugar a day.
23. Michael is vegetarian. He doesn't eat
24. Sheila goes to the gym. She drinks
25. I'd like some tea not coffee. I don't drink

a lot (of)

~~a little~~

a few

much

many

any

spoonfuls

cookies

meat

milk

water

coffee

PART 6

Questions 26-32

Read the text. Are the sentences Right, Wrong or doesn't say in the text?

For questions 26-32 mark the correct letter **A, B or C** on your answer sheet.

An awful day!

Last week, it was a really, really bad day. There are Usually about 25 students in my class on Mondays, but that day, there were only 5 people! -It wasn't warm. In fact, it was really cold. It was raining a lot. It was dark and gray outside. There wasn't any sunshine. I think the students weren't at school because they were sick. They were at home. Maybe they were in bed.

Mr. Jibbit is our teacher. He is always at school. He is never at home on a Monday. Last Monday was no different. He was not in bed. He was in the classroom, and he was cold! Why was he so cold? That's a very good question. He was cold because the heater in the school was broken. It was freezing. The school was like a refrigerator. Our room was like a freezer! And poor Mr. Jibbit was like ice! The small class was cold, cold, cold! The next days were much warmer. The heater was fixed on Tuesday, so everything was ok. There were 25 students, not only 5. But where was Mr. Jibbit? He wasn't there. He was at home, sick in bed!

0. According to the story, Monday was a bad day.
A Right B Wrong **C** Doesn't say
26. There were 25 students in the class that Monday.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
27. It was warm that day.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
28. Mr. Jibbit was present that Monday.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
29. The heater in the school was working that day.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
30. Mr. Jibbit and the students felt cold that day.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
31. The heater was broken on Tuesday.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say
32. The next days were warmer.
A Right B Wrong C Doesn't say

PART 7

Questions 33-40

Read the text. Choose the best word for each space.

For questions 33-40 mark the correct letter **A, B or C** on your answer sheet.

My ideal bedroom

My ideal bedroom is very different from (0)..... real bedroom. My ideal bedroom has four walls of course, but three of the walls have big windows. From the windows you (33) see parks and beautiful gardens (34) green trees, lovely flowers, lakes and rivers. There is a very big bed and a lot of books - all my favorites books to read in the peace and tranquility of my (35) There (36)..... a very comfortable chair. In fact, it is so comfortable that it is like a second bed. It is (37) I read books and listen to music on my CD player. There is (38) a very big table that is perfect for playing board games- I can (39) hours playing with my friends. And on one of the walls there is a gigantic picture of my favorite group "BTS". As I say, my ideal bedroom is very different from my real bedroom, (40) I think I can make my real bedroom more like my ideal bedroom.

- | | | |
|-----------------|------------|-----------|
| 0. (A) my | B their | C our |
| 33. A could | B can | C need |
| 34. A and | B with | C but |
| 35. A bathroom | B hall | C bedroom |
| 36. A isn't | B is | C was |
| 37. A who | B where | C what |
| 38. A also | B mind | C not |
| 39. A have | B spend | C look at |
| 40. A there was | B there is | C but |

PART 8

Questions 41 – 50

Complete the text with one word from the box.

For questions 41 – 50 write the words on your answer sheet.

Advertisement

Summerset Place is a (0) comfortable house just outside of Chicago. Downstairs, there's a (41) living room, a (42) room, a kitchen, and an office. (43) , there are three large bedrooms and a bathroom. The yard is spacious, and there's a garage (44) to the house. (45) are excellent schools in the (46) , and don't worry about the (47) There aren't (48) You can (49) Summerset Place from Pullman's Real Estate Agency. Please call (312) 555-2106 (50) 9:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., Monday to Friday, or e-mail pullman@hitmail.com.

here area comfortable any rent large dining Upstairs next neighbors between

PART 9

Questions 51-55

Read the text and answer the questions. Use long answers.

For questions 51-55 write the information on your answer sheet.

Two Different Livings

How do people live in **Bamako**, in **Africa**, where the temperature is of 122 Fahrenheit (50 Celsius)? John Baxter a journalist in Bamako, says, " People get up very early and they don't move very much in the afternoon. Surprisingly, they wear a lot of clothes (usually cotton) are these helps them not to get dehydrated. Houses are very hot and don't have air conditioning -the best place to sleep is on the roof. The population is 19,000,000 and the city is just over 1,240,000 square kilometers

Can you imagine living in a place which is 4 times colder than your freezer? This is **Siberia**, in **Russia** where in the winter it is often -58 Fahrenheit (-50 Celsius) Orlando weather Valeria Ushimenko, housewife, says, how can a few minutes outside your nose fills with ice. it snows a lot and there is a lot of ice and snow on top all of the houses. The most dangerous time is spring - When the ice Falls, he can kill people! The winter is very boring because we can't go out much a lot of babies are born here in the fall! This is definitely not a good place to live for people. The population is 20 000 and the city is 3,083,000 square kilometers

0. What is the temperature in Bamako? It is one hundred and twenty-two F...

51. Can you compare Bamako and Siberia? Which is hot? ...

52. Can you compare Bamako and Siberia? Which is big? ...

53. Can you compare Bamako and Siberia? Which is dangerous?...

54. Can you compare Bamako and Siberia? Which is a bad place to live? ...

55. What is the population in Bamako? ...

PART 10

Questions 56-60

Put the words in the box with its correct phonetic symbol.

For questions 56-60 write the information on your answer sheet.

56.			
57.			
58.			
59.			
60.			

eat glass
bread sauce
take healthy
meat steak
sugar sure

PART 11

Questions 61-65

What is the stressed syllable in these words?

For questions 61-65 write the information on your answer sheet.

- | | | | | | |
|-------|--------------------|---|---------------------|---|---------------------|
| 61. A | <u>tomato</u> | B | tomato <u></u> | C | tomato |
| 62. A | popu <u>lar</u> | B | popu <u>lar</u> | C | <u>popu</u> lar |
| 63. A | <u>sausages</u> | B | saus <u>a</u> ges | C | sausages |
| 64. A | <u>fruit</u> salad | B | fruit <u>sal</u> ad | C | fruit salad <u></u> |
| 65. A | <u>ice</u> cream | B | ice <u>crea</u> m | C | ice cream |